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Mike Gromacki
Cook Composites and Polymers
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Kansas City, MO 64141-6000

Dear Mr. Gromacki:

Subject: Proposed modified groundwater monitoring plan, Cook Composites and

Polymers Co., 340 Railroad Street, Saukville, file reference FID #246004330
ERR-LUST

I approve your new monitoring plan based on my review of your consultant's proposal. I understand that

you will be using the cost savings to work on alternate remediation methods for the site. It may be the

case that your alternate means ofremediation will call for an increased rate of sampling in at least some

of the wells (such as if you were to try lactate injection). If that is the case this approval will need to be
modified.

Since my last letter to you I have looked into our files and found that we do have a copy of the remedial
action report dated October of 1996 for the soil remediation done at the churchyard. 7,000 tons of
contaminated soil were removed and disposed of, followed by installation of a vapor barrier. Georgia

Gulf did not make a closure request, and the department did not issue a closure letter on the status of the

soil at the churchyard, but the report is available for you or your consultant's review.

If you have any questions about this letter, please call me at 920-892-8756, extension 3023.

Sincerely,

<^->_^

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

Cc: ELM Consulting, LLC
SER File
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